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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, April 1, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
    In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
            Thanks to all who participated in “Our High Holy Days” celebrations. It was a great season from Dan’s Irish Night, Communion Breakfast and on to the road race signups then to cap it all off with a great showing at the Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Day Parade where we actually had enough help to go down the route. We are great organizations. That We Are! 

                                                                                  Presidents Paul H. & Paula P.

     Cold and windy = another great Saint Patrick’s Parade. Thanks to all who marched proudly displaying our Hibernian heritage along the streets of Holyoke. JD Watson and  Kim Gaughan, Hibernian and Lady Hibernian of the Year led our city  blocks long contingent. Following close behind were our own Saint Patrick John Gaughan and St. Brigid, Cindy Murphy, who had great fun and were very popular with the crowds.
         Congratulations to our John “Jay” Driscoll on another fine Communion Breakfast. In spite of the late winter greeting of snow, over 150 attended. Guest speaker, Brigadier General John J. Driscoll of the Massachusetts National Guard spoke humbly of his upbringing, his success in the military and the importance of his Irish heritage, faith and family. In lieu of an honorarium, the AOH and LAOH have made a donation to the recreation fund at the Holyoke Soldiers Home.
   Thank  you to all members who assisted at the Holyoke Saint Patrick’s Road Race, Charlie Popp, Paul Mengel, Paul Hogan, Rose Pratt, Mary Pat Murphy, Skip Clayton, Pat Hogan, Janet Dwyer, Dan Fitzgerald,  Mary O'Connor,  John Gaughan,  Kim Gaughan,  Nora McMahon,  JD Watson,  Kit Collamore, Paula Paoli Peter Hogan,  Barbara Twohig, James Michael Cannon  and Fran Hennessy.
   Applications for the Maurice A. Donahue AOH Scholarships will be up on our website, www.AOH-Holyoke.com  during the first week in April.  Applicants must be a family member of a sponsor in good standing with the AOH and LAOH.
To Be Irish A Blessing. To Be a Hibernian an Honor

       Pete’s Calendar Raffle was another great success.  Over 240 tickets were sold with the club raising over $1,500.00. Paula Paoli was the big raffle winner receiving $500 on March 17.
         Please join the AOH serving at Kate’s Kitchen this Sunday, March 31, 9 a.m. We need volunteers. If you would like to help, call Paul Hogan at 210-1416.  The next dates are May 5 and June 9.

   In appreciation for hosting Masses honoring St. Brigid, the Communion Breakfast and in remembrance of An Gorta Mor, the club has donated an Irish flag to St. Jerome Parish.  The tri-color will be displayed in St. Patrick’s Chapel.  
   Our 2019 membership drive continues. First year membership costs only 15.00 to join. We have brochures, "Be a voice for Ireland", and “Join the Hibernians” are our slogans. Please assist us in getting new members. Call Fran Hennessey with suggestions 413-785-5687. If you know any good Irish Catholics, invite them to a regular AOH / LAOH meeting to see if they would like to join our ranks. Any ideas contact Co-chair Pat Hogan at  01040reefer@gmail.com or  533-0436.
      Dues are slowly being paid. Our assessment to the National Board was due in February. If your dues card says 2018 on the top right hand corner they need to be paid. If you have any questions please call Pete 413-330-6635. Any questions or concerns please give our Financial Secretary, Pete a call.        
          When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
    Thank you to Peter H., Paula P., Barb T., & Charlie P, for their participation in the Worcester Saint Patrick’s Day Parade on Sunday March 24th.  Holyoke was well represented with our banners and the Falcon chauffeuring the two State AOH / LAOH Presidents.
LAOH News
  Welcome to Kathleen Dunn, Cheryl Dupont and Kit Collamore, the newest members of the Ladies Ancient Order of Hibernians.

   Quilt ticket sales are still going strong.  If you have ticket returns, please turn them in by the first week of April. The drawing will be April 11th when our divisions will be taking part in Celebrity Bartending at the Irish Cultural Center in West Springfield. If you need tickets, contact Paula at 210-6031.
  Dues are $25.00 per year. Send your dues to Mary Pat Murphy, 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA, 01040 or call Paula Paoli at 210-031. The LAOH requires all dues are paid in April.
                             To Be Irish A Blessing. To Be a Hibernian an Honor

Upcoming Events:
Kate’s Kitchen – Sundays, March 31, May 5 and June 9
Celebrity Bartending at the ICC – Join the AOH, Thursday, April 11

An Gorta Mor Mass – Sunday, May 19, 8 a.m. Mass at St. Jerome Church
LAOH Chip & Putt Golf Tournament – Saturday, June 15 details to follow
Hennessey Hoe-Down (summer picnic) – Hamel’s Summit View pavilion, Saturday, June 15
Irish Cultural Center Events

   A Little Dicey with Zoe Darrow: Live Irish music, an acoustic trio from Northampton, will be playing their AltIrish, AltCountry and Alternative Rock on Friday, April 5, 6:30 – 9:30 at the Trinity Pub.

   The Marvelous Wonderettes at The Majestic Theater on Wednesday, April 10, 7:30 p.m. The show is a fundraiser for the ICC with special performance tickets $20. For more information, call the Box Office at 413-747-7797.

    The Irish Cultural Center is hosting Hibernians as Celebrity Bartenders on Thursday April 11. Join us for a night of great fun. The winning ticket for the LAOH Quilt will also be drawn that evening.
   The 18th anniversary Irish Language Day, La’ na Gaelige will be held at the Elms College on Saturday, May 4 from 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. The day is an opportunity for those with interest in the language from beginners and various levels of competence to deepen their appreciation of this vital component of Irish culture. The cost is $50 per person, $45 for ICC patrons and $15 for college-age and under as well as students.  For more information visit the website at www.irishcenterwne.org.

   Our monthly reminder from Doc Dean, Kate’s Kitchen is in need of non-perishable food items. Bring them to the April meeting.

   Judy Pratt’s name was chosen for the 50/50 raffle at the March meeting. Judy was at the Wherehouse?  She won $57. Remember you have to be at the meeting to win.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.

